Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

February 14, 2014

The Honorable President Barack H. Obama The White House Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

We are writing to request support for two key energy programs within your Fiscal Year 2015 (FY15) budget proposal: the Weatherization Assistance Program (WAP) and the State Energy Program (SEP). Specifically, we urge you to ensure that your budget provide robust funding for WAP and SEP by restoring these programs to pre-Recovery Act levels.

The Weatherization Assistance Program has helped low-income families, seniors, and individuals with disabilities make lasting and cost-effective energy efficiency improvements to their homes and reduce the burden of high energy prices for more than three decades. To date, more than 7.4 million homes have been weatherized, providing as much as \$450 in savings on a household's annual energy bill. WAP also supports thousands of high quality jobs. The National Association of State Energy Officials estimates are about 10,000 highly skilled jobs in the weatherization network, with countless more supported in related businesses including materials suppliers, vendors, and manufacturers who make more than 90% of the products used in weatherization. WAP has helped the construction industry and given a boost to American manufacturers and small businesses during challenging economic times. In addition, electric and gas utilities in many states depend on the WAP delivery network to carry out low-income residential efficiency initiatives, leveraging scarce resources and measurably increasing the impact of WAP in these states. As the program's funding has declined in recent years, both the state-level and private sector programs that rely on the WAP network and infrastructure have been impaired.

The State Energy Program also has a history of success working across sectors of the economy and supporting cost-effective energy efficiency improvements. The last comprehensive study of the program by Oak Ridge National Lab showed that each federal dollar invested in SEP is leveraged by nearly \$11 of state and private funds and results in more than \$7 in annual energy savings. These SEP-supported projects and programs include a wide-range of activities, such as school energy efficiency programs, energy efficiency financing activities, industrial and commercial programs, and energy efficiency for homeowners, and agricultural projects.

We recognize the ongoing challenges facing the discretionary budget and urge you to prioritize WAP and SEP, two well established, cost-effective programs that support jobs, contribute to the nation's economic recovery, and help meet important goals like improving energy efficiency and lowering energy costs. We believe this is a sound investment of federal dollars and ensuring that there are adequate resources to maintain effective WAP and SEP programs should be a priority.

Thank you for your attention to and consideration of this request. We look forward to working with you to ensure the continuation of these important programs.

Sincerely,

Paul D. Tonelus

Jouise M. Shanghtan

Hey a. wafman

Seta Volch

Hank Chuson

Feith Stur

BUZZA

Zhoutt your

Kature Clark

Michael M. Hand-

Michael H. Michaud With Garyes Rad M. Ligdon 44/4 / Im Van Haller Done Inhah Carl Shar Boar gudy Chu Mathew A Carto Cof-Tim Ryan Engl Showen Millian

Jakom Lee Engle. Jan My men Markelen Bowhillo Acad C. Tomly Whis And B. M7 Tel wo /dw/____ Joh lewin MP Michelle frig Drish Dilli R Kents

Store Israel

Vaua Destette

Sihul 1/4

Kathy arth

HorlDorett

Rathy Costa

am Witare fustor

Jul. Cu

Jim Canzevin

Jared pali-

July Sonh